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5 April 2012

Executive Officer, Medical
AHPRA

GPO Box 9958
MELBOURNE VIC 3001

By email to: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au

Dear Executive Officer
Re: Consultation on funding external doctors’ health programs

The Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Psychiatrists (RANZCP) welcomes the
opportunity to present its position on the proposal of continuing the Victorian Doctors Health
Program (VDHP) and expanding the program nationally.

The RANZCP supports the continuation of this program but would like further clarification on
the Medical Board of Australia’s (MBA) definition of ‘external health program’ and its
involvement in the program management and operations.

When determining the viability of an external health program, the RANZCP would like the
MBA to consider that:
¢ ltis the responsibility of the Commonwealth and State governments to fund a
program, not the MBA’s, to ensure patient safety and doctors' continuing good health,
¢ If the MBA funds an external health program, the role of the MBA is compromised as
there is a potential for increased risk of mandatory reporting to AHPRA, and
¢ The external health program should inform health practitioners accessing the
program of its privacy policy.

The RANZCP thanks the MBA for the opportunity to make a submission on this proposal and
would welcome any further consultations.

Dr Anne Ellison, General Manager, Practice, Policy and Projects, can be contacted to
discuss this submission further via Claire Bellett, Executive Assistant, on (S o'

Yours sincerely
%@ S1¢
Dr Maria Tomasic

President

309 La Trobe Street, Melbourne VIC 3000 Australia
T +61 3 9640 0646 F +61 3 9642 5652
ranzcp@ranzcp.org Www.ranzcp.org

ABN 68 000 439 047
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telephonist and after-hours locum service. Four panel general practitioners and 1 psychiatrist provide their
time gratis.

VDHP — Annual cost is $500,000 funded from the reserves of the previous MPBV.
Other services available for medical practitioners

In addition to the doctors’ advisory services, there are other services available for medical practitioners.
These include:

e Medical Benevolent Association of NSW
e Medical Benevolent Association of South Australia

o Rural Doctors Workforce Agency — Dr Doc Program (supports the health and well being of South
Australia’s Rural GPs)

e Peer Support Service — AMA Vic
¢ Victorian Medical Benevolent Association

Feedback about the type of programs the Board should fund

The Board recognises the significant contribution being made by people and agencies working in the area
of doctors’ health, many of whom are volunteers. Early recognition of illness and intervention to restore a
practitioner to better health and to avoid them becoming impaired are important for the individual
practitioner, the medical profession and the community.

There is a range of health services currently provided across Australia. The Board does not have a clear
view about which is the best model for the provision of these services or how they are best funded. The
Board is seeking the views of the medical profession on these issues.

Question 1: Is there a need for health programs?

Do you see any value in, or need for external health programs for medical students and/or
doctors? Please explain your reasoning.

The RANZCP agrees that there is value and need for an external health program for medical students and
doctors. However, the RANZCP would like further clarification on how the MBA defines external health program
and how involved the MBA will be in the running of an external health program. The program needs to cater for
two groups:

1. the public, to ensure the public are protected from health practitioners in difficulty.
2. health practitioners who need assistance outside of the formal Board/ regulatory processes.

Question 2:Preferred model for external health programs

Of the existing models in Australia as described above, is there a model that you would prefer
to see adopted nationally? Is there an alternative model that you would like to see adopted
nationally?

The RANZCP would like an external health program that contains services in Q4. Prior to choosing a program to
support, the MBA should review the list of services health practitioners would like in the program.

There are other models, internationally and domestically that have not been reviewed by the MBA. The RANZCP
suggests further research on other external health programs, before making an informed decision on funding an
external health program.
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Question 3: The role of the Board in funding external health programs

Do you believe that it is the role of the Board to fund external health programs?

The RANZCP believes that the Board is not responsible for providing a program. There are various avenues of
funding that can be provided for an external health program. The RANZCP believes that health practitioners
should only partly fund the program, with other funding coming from health insurers, medical indemnity
organisations and the Commonwealth and State governments. If this program is to be introduced nationally, as
part of a push by the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council, it is their responsibility to assist with funding
the program.

Any external health program needs to be completely independent of the Board and other registration and
regulatory bodies, to ensure that health practitioners have confidence in accessing the program without fear of
being reported to the Board or AHPRA.

Question 4: Range of services provided by doctors’ health programs
What services should be provided by doctors’ health programs — click on as many options as
you want. In addition to the ones you have selected, what other services (if any) should be
provided by doctors’ health programs?

@ Telephone advice during office hours
Telephone advice available 24/7
Referral to expert practitioners for assessment and management

Develop and maintain a list of practitioners who are willing to treat colleagues

Education services for medical practitioners and medical students to raise awareness of
health issues for the medical profession and to encourage practitioners and students to have
a general practitioner
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Programs to enhance the skills of medical practitioners who assess and manage the health
of doctors

Case management and monitoring (including workplace monitoring) the progress of those
who voluntarily enter into Case Management agreements (or similar) with the service

Follow up of all participants contacting or attending the service
Assistance in finding support for re-entry to work and rehabilitation

Research on doctors’ health issues

BEEE B E

Publication of resources — maintaining a website, newsletters, journal articles

Other services (please list)
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Question 5: Funding

How much of an increase in registration fees is acceptable to you, to fund doctors’ health
services? Please click one option

Nil
$1-95
$5-$10
$10-$25

$25 - $40

O0O0O00®

>$40

Question 6: Other comments

Do you have any other comments or feedback about external health programs?

The RANZCP would like the MBA to consider the following, when determining the viability of an external health
program:

- funding of an external health program is the not responsibility of the MBA nor the health practitioners. It is the
function of the Commonwealth and State governments to fund a program to ensure patient safety and ensure
doctors' continuing good health.

- If the MBA funds an external health program, the role of the MBA is compromised, there is a potential for many
of the doctors accessing the program to be at risk of being mandatory reported to AHPRA. Any external health
program must be confidential and assist the doctor in a non-punitive manner, and ensure the doctor's wellbeing.
There is a grey area in relation to conditions on practice recommended through the external health program,

would there be a requirement by the program or the health practitioner to advise employers or patients of their
restriction of practice?

- The external health program should inform health practitioners accessing the program, of their privacy policy.
Informing health practitioners of how the information they give, assists with the services provided to them and
how the information is stored and disposed of once services have been rendered and been successful or not.

- It is not made clear whether the MBA program will supercede or complement current support services in other
jurisdictions.
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Submissions

Please provide written submissions by email, marked “Consultation on funding external doctors’ health
programs” to medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au by close of business on 5 April 2012. Submissions by
post should be addressed to the Executive Officer, Medical, AHPRA, GPO Box 9958, Melbourne 3001.

The Board publishes submissions on its website to encourage discussion and inform the community and
stakeholders.

We will not place on our website, or make available to the public, submissions that contain offensive or
defamatory comments or which are outside the scope of the reference. Before publication, we may remove
personally identifying information from submissions.

The views expressed in the submissions are those of the individuals or organisations who submit them and
their publication does not imply any acceptance of, or agreement with, these views by the Board.

The Board also accepts submissions made in confidence. These submissions will not be published on the
website or elsewhere. Submissions may be confidential because they include personal or other sensitive
information. Any request for access to a confidential submission will be determined in accordance with the
Freedom of Information Act 1982 (Cth), which has provisions designed to protect personal information and
information given in confidence.

Please let us know if you do not want us to publish your submission, or want us to treat all or part of it as
confidential.
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